                                                        President’s Message


                                                               8-24-05





It is hard to believe that we are already planning the next Federation Convention--the Fiftieth.  So, Elaine Hughes, Secretary and speaking for the host chapter, says “mark your calendars for May 3, 4 and 5 to be at the Crown Plaza Resort, formerly known as the Holiday Inn Sunspree, in Asheville.”  Sarah Gonzales, Immediate Past President, reported that the 49th Federation Convention had the largest attendance in recent memory with a registration of 235 delegates and guests.  While we are on the subject of conventions, we have been asked to submit a bid for the National  NARFE Convention to return to Greensboro in 2010.  Everyone seems to have enjoyed that “Carolina Hospitality”.





The Federation Board met on August 16 and 17 in Greensboro.  It was a great meeting with all members attending except Area VI Vice President Joe Childers who has asked to be replaced because of a commitment that precludes travel.  We appreciate the work Joe has accomplished for the Federation and wish him well in his new endeavor.





A summary of Board actions will appear in the newspaper and here on the web site in a few days.  Meanwile, I would like to mention a few topics you may be interested in hearing about.  The campaign to change Premium Conversion, Windfall Elimination Provisions, and Government Pensions Offset by lobbying Congress continues.  Joe Padgett, National Legislative Officer, has provided excellent leadership for us and with your continuing support and perseverance we will eventually succeed.  Bill Austin, National Field Vice President for Region X, says that the latest word from the National Legislative Staff is that we have a chance for changes in Premium Conversion but not such good prospects for the others because of anticipated cost involved in Social Security Act changes.  Bill also reported that our power base continues to erode as our membership continues to slide.  He asked that we renew our efforts to improve our retention rates.





James Sears, State Legislative Officer, reported that the Fouth Branch continues to be active.  You may remember that this group played a pivotal role in the Patton-Bailey Case that returned illegally collected income taxes from federal employees.  They have an interest in issues such as Homestead Exemptions that impact retirees.  We will continue our participation with the Fourth Branch.





Other reports by board members will be provided here and in the Federation newspaper for your review.  You may be interested in the report by Jim Whitten on an outreach program to Post Masters and Station Managers, an effort to recruit current postal employees.  You may want to volunteer to help with this important project when it comes to your Federation Area.  In closing, I want to say how proud I am of our efforts in support of Alzheimer’s Research.  Peggy Malley reported that we are the second highest state federation in contributions to this program and the total NARFE contributions are approaching $6,000,000.


